WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

MINUTES OF 1/21/10 MEETING

The January 21 meeting was held at the Mason’s home at 6:30pm. Present were: Beverly Mason, Bill Clegg, Peter Lambert, Nancy Drach, Bob Pustell, Tom Gill, Barbara Clifford and Doug MacIver. Guests present were: LD Jeffries, Steve Moore, Glenn Mason and Dwight Allenson.

Aviation Portion of Meeting

The minutes of the 12/9/09 special meeting were approved. It was noted that in the final paragraph, fifth sentence “Don and Nancy”, that Don was not in attendance. “Don” should be changed to: Bob. Tom will make the correction before posting the approved minutes on the web site.

The minutes of the 11/19/09 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s report: Barbara reported that there are 11 accounts past due totaling $4,951. Cash on hand is $79,932. One small claim has been filed against the Ben King property. No hearing date has been set as yet. Her report was accepted as presented.

Runway Safety Committee: At the November meeting, it was voted to combine the Runway Restoration Committee and the Safety Committee. Beverly has had second thoughts after getting more input from others in the community. It was also discussed that each committee needed to have its purpose identified, ie, Safety Committee, Pilot’s Alliance, etc.  Steve More reported that the Pilot’s Alliance was formed several years ago after the first go round about paving. Financing had fallen through. Some pilots got together to obtain pledges to come up with ½ of the money. A dozen or so pilots signed up. They had fund raisers, opened a bank account and some people gave donations. The group was never formally organized. There is no organization. There is some money, but that is all. LD added that basically, if you were on the e-mail list, you are a part of the alliance. The goal was two-fold: raise money for paving. That didn’t happen so the money was used to foster goodwill among pilots & non-pilots in the community and also to help the community with runway specific items. Second was to promote communications and counter the unsigned letters that were being circulated. Steve Moore proposed that the $2400-$2500 that is in the account be turned over to the Aviation Board. Bob stated that he has always been under the impression that the Pilots Alliance is not in any way associated with the Board. Beverly agreed. She added that their website was never adopted by the WVAC. At the 2009 annual meeting we appropriated some funds to help defer the cost but it is not WVAC web site.

Safety Committee - Beverly read an e-mail from Kelly Jeffries which listed the functions that the Safety Committee has performed. She confirmed that she was Chair of the committee. There was a list of committee members from 2007. 

A motion passed to reestablish separate Safety Committee and Runway Restoration Committee.

Beverly stated that Kelly has done an excellent job with the Safety Committee and has agreed to continue as Chairman. A motion passed to appoint Kelly Jeffries as Chair of the Safety Committee. Beverly will ask Kelly to come back to the board with a list of committee members and to keep the board updated when members change. Beverly added that there are other unofficial subcommittees such as the Eyes and Ears of the Runway. These people may not want to be on the committee but they need to come under the purview of the Safety Committee. Bob noted that Glenn Mori has asked to be considered for Eyes and Ears. Beverly said to have him contact Kelly.

Runway Restoration committee: Board members had received a letter from Chairman Gary Cole advising that he was resigning from the position.  (Letter filed with official minutes .)  Steve commented that he was very disappointed that Gary Cole has resigned his position as Chairman of the Committee. Steve felt that he needs to be persuaded to continue until the job is done. Glenn Mason asked: why? He doesn’t feel that Gary has done much of a job up until now, why have him continue? Steve asked: who will take over? Bob asked if we need to see it through to completion? Why can’t we leave the other half as it is and pursue irrigation? Beverly asked if the board could go along with not doing any more work at this time to see what the outcome would be from the first ½ renovations that have been done?   Glenn Mason said that it would take a good year for that turf to take hold. He has never been comfortable with the project and sees no reason why we have to do the other half until we see some positive results. Nancy Drach thinks that Gary feels that his toes have been stepped on by voting to move the lights. She would like to show him that the light part was not his responsibility. Beverly read a letter to be sent to Gary thanking him for his efforts and accepting his resignation. A motion passed to send the letter to Gary.

Annual meeting: A motion passed to set the date for the annual meeting at June 5. Beverly asked Steve Moore if it could be held at his hangar. He agreed

Insurance: Beverly contacted Michele Lamper, our insurance agent, and explained in detail the runway restoration project currently ongoing. She further explained as a result of the restoration project, ½ of the runway had been closed and would be until it was time to switch sides of the runway.  This would mean closing the opposite side at some time in the future.  Also, during winter months, only ½ of the runway will be plowed.  It was explained that the lights that were on the east side of the runway had been temporarily moved to the center of the runway to outline the plowed section of the runway.  She in turn contacted Mr. Volpe the President of the agency Melcher & Prescott who has a private airstrip of his own. Both she and Mr. Volpe reviewed our policy and believe that we are OK.  The board was comfortable with the results at this time.

Tree Removal: Beverly turned the meeting over to VP Bob Pustell to avoid any conflict. Glenn Mason reported that he met with Jim Pacheco about the tree in front of his home that is in the runway right of way. Glenn explained that he could not prune it the way that the board had wanted. The tree had been hit by lightning and needed to be removed for safety reasons. Jim asked how much it would cost him to have another tree, nearer to his house removed. Glenn was removing 6 or 7 other trees from the runway right of way and agreed to remove the second tree in Jim’s yard for free. One tree was 8 to 10 feet within the right of way and the other was 8-10 feet away from the boundary. The board had no objections to the action that Glenn took.

Glenn added that on the back taxiway, the fence at the Eliopolis home was rotting in places and is getting pretty tender. If it comes down onto the taxiway it would be a hazard. Beverly will write a letter to them to let them know the condition of the fence.

The Aviation portion of the meeting adjourned at 7:54pm.
WVPO portion of Meeting

The minutes of the 11/19/09 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurers Report: Barbara reported that there are 15 accounts past due totaling $10,136. Cash on hand is $58,079. The Ben King property has been taken to small claims court. No hearing date as yet. Nancy asked if the $100 fee from the bank has been credited yet. Barbara said no. Nancy will follow up. The Treasurers report was approved as written.

Unfinished Homes: Beverly sent out letters to the three offenders. She has not received any responses as yet. Beverly went to see Atty. Fauver to ask what our recourse is. She responded that we have three choices as she sees it:

1) keep writing and making threats

2) go to court and get a judgment

3) front them the money for minimal compliance with a written agreement for repayment

A motion passed to have the annual meeting date set for June 5.

NEXT MEETING WIL BE MARCH 25 AT BEVERLY Mason’s

6:30pm

The next meeting will have the Property Owners section first, followed by the Aviation Corp.

Meeting adjourned at 8:06 pm.

Peter Lambert

Secretary

